WILLERSEY PARISH COUNCIL

Draft Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 

Wednesday 16th January 2019 at 8.00 p.m. in the Parish Council Offices

Present: 
In the Chair J.Rose, B. Lawrence, S. Jordan, P Bennett, N Jelfs, Dr. L Stanks, P. Clark, C Twigger, Cllr. L. Stowe, Cllr. M.Annett  and K.O’Donoghue (clerk)  
Apologies 
N. Foxall
Declarations of Interest

N. Jelfs & P.Bennett re. Village Hall
J.Rose, B.Lawrence,N.Jelfs,P.Bennett,Dr.L Stranks,P.Clark re. Golf Club

Minutes of the previous meeting held on 19th December 2018 
The minutes were approved, and signed by the chairman J.Rose
Matters Arising

None

Planning

· Ref. No: 19/00066/TCONR  resolved – no objection

· Ref. No: 19/00105/TCONR  resolved – no objection

County & District Councillors’ Reports
The Gloucestershire CC budget is now available online and shows an annual increase of 4.9% which is largely to cover adult social care. Highways expenditure priorities are A roads this year, B roads next year and C roads the following year. Comments on the budget can be made online. 
Grants of up to £500 are still available for community start up projects.
Cotswold DC budget meeting will be held next month and a major expense will be the replacement of waste lorries. 
The meeting was dismayed to hear that the green waste collection might be changed to fortnightly which, considering the demand during the summer, was considered unacceptable and represented a doubling of the charge. Resolved – the clerk to write a letter of complaint.
The need to resurface Badsey Lane between the roundabout and the bridge was noted although the timing depended on when Gigaclear would finish cable installation and could therefore be in next years budget.

Parish Councillors’ Reports 
Badsey Lane potholes – resolved clerk to make clear to Highways the main issue is roundabout to bridge.

PlayGloucestershire had sent an October invoice to LS instead of the office, - clerk to sort.
Parking on the greens outside Pool Cottage and others was becoming an issue, monitoring for persistent offenders would continue.

Defibrillator

Resolved – to accept the quotation from Hewer Facilities Management to install the unit – clerk to organize.

Highways, Greens & Cemetery
Golf Club Lease
Resolved – that a new lease should be prepared by the clerk with a term of 7 years and annual rental of £629, RPI linked. Proposed BL, seconded LS and passed unanimously. 
Cemetery Regulations

Resolved – that the revised regulations be accepted and also the clerk to prepare options for reviewing the cemetery charges for the next meeting.

Tree Planting

Resolved - that no tree planting be permitted on the village greens or in Pool Orchard without specific approval from the Council. It was noted that the appropriate place for trees of remembrance was the Remembrance Garden.

Gravestone Safety Audit

A survey of all the plots had been completed and the following report made:

Cemetery Gravestone Safety Inspection   January 11th 2019 

Category C: None

Category B: Plots 17,18,31,84,85,140,173,177, 

Category A: All the remainder

Definitions:

Category A – safe, solid and secure

Category B – showing movement, still regarded as safe but requiring 6 monthly inspections.

Category C – potentially dangerous requiring immediate remedial work.

Badsey Lane Bank & vehicular access

The problem was noted as a recurring issue with no obvious solution. The village postman had fallen over in the ruts created by vehicles driving along the bank and it was understood that a complaint had been made to Highways; the council to take no action but will monitor developments.
Gigaclear

Resolved – the clerk to negotiate a Wayleave agreement for the village greens, for consideration by the council. The proposed site for the box in Church St. is to be attempted to be moved to near the notice board. 

Correspondence

SmartCut

Resolved – to accept the quotation for next season for cutting the recreation ground and also to include a trial season for the cutting of the village greens. This should be more economical and extend the life of the lawnmower which will continue to be used for the cemetery. Appreciation and gratitude were expressed to the volunteers who had maintained the greens in past years.

Peter Bond
The village greens will continue to be monitored for persistent parking offenders and the lawnmower has been booked in for a minor service.

GAPTC Election

Resolved – no vote to be cast

Buckingham Palace Ballot

Resolved – no name to be entered

Village Hall presentation

Neville Jelfs in his capacity as Village Hall Committee Chairman presented a proposal, that the committee had prepared, for the refurbishment and extension of the Hall.

The Hall requires certain maintenance works which are essential to keep the building weather proof and compliant with safety and disabled access legislation, but there was a choice to be made between a ‘make do and mend’ scheme with expenditure of c.£120k or a more ambitious project to refurbish the hall for the future at a cost of c.£250k + VAT with the additional sum being donated by the Parish Council and raised by increasing the precept.
It was unclear whether VAT could be avoided and it was resolved that the clerk should investigate and present a proposal. 

There was a consensus that the current Council could not take a decision with elections so close and that it should be deferred for the new Council in May to decide the way forward and consider the possibility of a village referendum.
Magazine Entry
· Publicise the CDC link to report potholes.
· Report the decision to use Smartcut for the village greens and pay thanks to the volunteers for their work.

· Tree of Light - report sum raised and pass on thanks to The Bell for electricity supply, N.Foxall for brilliant light arrangements and Peter Taylor for allowing display of the Book.

Finance & General

The Clerk as Responsible Financial Officer presented the quarterly financial reports of income & expenditure. Hard copies were circulated as well as in the form of email attachments. 
The following payments were approved and cheques signed:
Cheques

1277 Gloucestershire Playing Fields Assoc.



£50.00

1278 SmartCut November Invoice




£78.00

1279 PATA Payroll






£45.00

1280 PAYE – HM Revenue





£257.20

1281 H.J.Taylor – mower petrol





£15.75

1282 Cardiac Science Defibrillator




£1968.00

1283 GAPTC Clerk training course




£235.00

1284 K.O’Donoghue clerks December salary



£308.90
AOB
Brian Lawrence reported on his attendance at the memorial service for his neighbour Canon Harvey held at Westminster Abbey.

Confirmation of date of next Parish Council meeting 20th February 2019.

In the Chair S. Jordan, vice chairman N. Jelfs
The meeting concluded at 9.46 pm.
Chairman…………………………..


Date…………………..
The new Clerk wishes to record his thanks to Cathy Twigger, retiring clerk, for organizing a smooth transition over the last 6 months.
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